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Deputy Secretary of Labor Steven J. Law Named New Chairman of President’s Management 

Council Subcommittee on E-Government 
 

Washington, D.C. – Today, Clay Johnson, Deputy Director for Management at the Office of Management 
and Budget (OMB), named Steven J. Law, Deputy Secretary of the Department of Labor, as the Chairman of 
the President’s Management Council Subcommittee on E-Government.  
 
Mr. Law will replace Samuel Bodman, former Deputy Secretary of the Department of Treasury, whose 
nomination as Secretary of Energy was confirmed by the United States Senate on Monday. 
 
“Steven Law has helped make the Department of Labor a leader among Federal agencies in focusing on 
performance and results. Steven will exert his leadership within the Management Council to promote and 
expand the benefits of E-Government across the Federal government and among our citizens,” Johnson said.  
 
Karen Evans, Administrator for E-Government and Information Technology at OMB, stated, “Secretary 
Law’s experience and commitment to delivering results will play a key role in expanding E-government in the 
forthcoming year.” 
 
The Department of Labor is one of only four Cabinet agencies to have earned four “Green” scores and one 
“Yellow” score in successfully implementing the President’s Management Agenda. 
 
For additional information, please contact OMB Communications at 202-395-7254. 
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